
Turner County Board of Commissioners met on Tuesday, July 30, 2024, at 6:00 p.m. at 
the Turner County Agricultural Center for the monthly Work Session meeting with 
Commissioners Burgess, Calhoun, Denham and Whiddon present. Commissioner Weaver was not 
present. Others present were Latrice Wilson, Cow1ty Clerk, and Brent Hyde, County Attorney 
and other staff, citizens and representatives of the media.

Chairman Denham called the meeting to order  at  6:00 p.m.,  and Mr. Ben Baker gave the 
invocation.

Pledge of Allegiance
Motion by Commissioner  Calhoun seconded by  Commissioner  Burgess  to  adopt  the 

agenda as printed, motion passed with Commissioners Burgess, Calhoun, Denham and Whiddon 
voting in favor of the motion.

Public Comments: (Concerning agenda items) none.
Commissioners discussed voting delegate for the 2024 Legislative Leadership Conference.
Commissioners  discussed board re-appointment  for  Mrs. McMillian to the Behavioral 

Health Board for a term of three years.
Commissioners  discussed the Phoebe Building.  Commissioner  Calhoun stated the  City of 

Ashburn is interested in the Phoebe Building.
Commissioners discussed repairs at the Health Department. Commissioner Denham stated 

that based off what is done with the Phoebe Building will determine how the board will go forward 
with repairs at the Health Department.

Commissioners discussed school board property. 
Commissioners discussed repairs at the 
Courthouse.
Commissioners discussed deeding Sedric Carithers Drive to the City of Ashburn. 
Public Comments:
Ms. Janet Winter spoke stating there are still repairs that need to be done at the Elections 

Building.
Commissioner Calhoun gave an update on the upcoming property tax assessment notice. 
Motion by Commissioner Calhoun seconded by Commissioner Whiddon to go in

Executive Session at 6:19 p.m. to discuss personnel, litigation and real estate, motion passed with 
Commissioners Burgess, Calhoun, Denham and Whiddon voting in favor of the motion.

Motion  by  Commissioner  Calhoun  seconded  by  Commissioner  Burgess  to  end  the 
Executive  Session  at  6:30  p.m.  and  return  to  the  regular  meeting,  motion  passed  with 
Commissioners Burgess, Calhoun, Denham and Whiddon voting in favor of the motion.

Sheriff Andy Hester spoke stating that if the County does sale the Phoebe property, he 
would like to see that money go toward raises for the employees.

Motion by Commissioner Calhoun and seconded by Commissioner Burgess to adjourn the 
meeting at 6:32 p.m.

Nick Denham, Chairman
Attest: ___________________________________
            Latrice L. Wilson, County Clerk 


